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May 25, 2022 
 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
RE:  DE 21-030: Motion for Clarification 
 
Chairman Goldner: 
 
In connection with the above-referenced matter I enclose, on behalf of Unitil Energy 
Systems, Inc., a Motion for Clarification requesting that the Commission clarify certain 
elements of Order No. 26,623.  
 
Specifically, the Company requests the the Commission (1) clarify Footnote 8 on page 25 
of Order No. 26,623 to state “Settlement Attachment 2, Page 1 of 5, Line 12 Non-Growth 
% Change in Net Plant should be replaced with Growth Change in Net Plant and be 
deducted from Change in Net Plant (Line 11) to calculate Non-Growth Change in Net 
Plant (Line 13)”; and (2) clarify the second ordering clause in Order No. 26,623 to state 
that permanent rates shall be “reconciled to temporary rates approved in Order No. 
26,484 over a one-year period, from August 1, 2022, through July 31, 2023, consistent 
with the Settlement Agreement.” 
 
The Department of Energy and the Office of the Consumer Advocate have provided their 
assent to the enclosed Motion. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter.   
 
Sincerely, 

 

Patrick H. Taylor 
Attorney for Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. 
 
cc: Service List (by e-mail) 


